OHIO TOWNSHIP TRUSTEES

March 29, 2022

The trustees met in special session with all members present.

Also present was Dave O'Connor and Emily Supinger

The meeting was called to order at 10:30 am by Ms. Niehaus.

Emily Supinger reported that the offer to purchase approximately 4.5 acres behind the firehouse was approved by the estate; after a resolution is passed the township will begin the purchasing process with the closing likely being sometime in June.

Mr. Vogelsang asked if there were any contingencies. Emily Supinger replied that there will be a title search and environmental study if desired.

Bill Gilpin reported that road funds will be used to purchase the property as it will be used for road maintenance supply storage with a possibility of a salt barn storage building being built later on.

Mr. Hinson made a motion to adopt Resolution 2022-39 approving a real estate purchase contract, seconded by Mr. Vogelsang. All members voted "yea"

After discussion the consensus was to have a phase one environmental study done on the property being purchased.

Mr. Hinson made a motion to have a phase one environmental study done on the property being purchased, seconded by Mr. Vogelsang. All members voted "yea"

Ms. Niehaus made a motion to adjourn at 10:48am, seconded by Mr. Hinson. All members voted "yea"